# TOWN OF COLUMBINE VALLEY

Spring 2007

www.columbinevalley.org

Annual Spring Clean Up



It's spring time and that means "dumpster days are here again". The trash dumpsters will be brought in May 17th through May 19th. One will be placed in the tennis court parking lot at the Country Club and another one in the tennis court parking lot at Burning Tree. Allied Waste will deliver the dumpsters Thursday early afternoon

and pick them up mid-afternoon Saturday. The rules are the same, NO HAZARDOUS MATERIALS. Many common products found in your home such as oil-based paint, mercury, gasoline, degreasers, cleaning compounds and garden chemicals may be hazardous and they should be used and disposed of properly. You may call Arapahoe County Disposal Service, for Littleton, at (303) 795-3834. For more information, you can go the Tri-County Health Department website at www.tchd.org and click on "Environmental Health Services" and then go to "Household Chemical Roundup". Please do not put electronics, refrigerators or other major appliances in or around the dumpsters. For these items, please see the article "Electronic Recycling" on

#### COLUMBINE VALLEY POLICE DEPARTMENT brings you:



the back of this newsletter.

R.A.D. Systems—Rape Aggression Defense

The Rape Aggression Defense System is a program of realistic, self defense tactics & techniques. It is a comprehensive course for women that begins with awareness, prevention, risk reduction & avoidance.

The R.A.D. Systems is dedicated to teaching women defensive concepts & techniques against various types of assault.

This course is taught by Officer Dan Hyde who is a certified R.A.D. instructor. The course will be held at the Columbine Valley Town Hall & is free to Columbine Valley and Bow Mar residents. For non-residents, there is a fee of \$25.

The next classes are: September 17, 2007 7pm-10pm

September 20, 2007 7pm-10pm September 24, 2007 7pm-10pm September 27, 2007 7pm-10pm

Please be aware that the first 3 classes (9 hours) are necessary but the last class is optional

Contact Officer Hyde at (303) 795-1434 ext 1005 for more details. DON'T BECOME A VICTIM — GET EDUCATED!!

### Town of Columbine Valley

2 Middlefield Road Columbine Valley, CO 80123 PRSRT STD U.S. POSTAGE PAID LITTLETON, CO PERMIT NO. 549

The Coyotes Are Back......

Please remember coyotes are wild animals & should never be fed. Do not approach pups, adults rarely abandon their young. Coyote parents are good parents.

Coyotes can lose their fear of people & will kill cats & dogs. Keep your pets on a leash when walking them and do not leave them unattended, especially at night. Do not leave pet food outside. Keep your garbage in a tightly sealed container & out of reach of all animals.

If you meet a coyote, you can throw rocks and use a loud, authoritative voice to scare them away. As always, pay attention to your surroundings & whenever possible keep your distance.

There have been several complaints regarding the "No Overnight Parking" in Columbine Valley. This is an Ordinance in the Town & is strictly enforced between 3:00 am to 6:00 am. All vehicles will be cited, please be sure to advise all guests/visitors who are staying at your residence. Call the Town office if you have extenuating circumstances at (303) 795-1434.



#### **ELECTRONIC RECYCLING:**

The Town has access to a recycler who will take your old computers, printers, televisions, stereos & other electronics/appliances you no longer need. The Town Hall will be the collection site but please call before bringing your recyclables to ensure they are eligible for this program.



## 4TH OF JULY

It's not too early to be thinking about the Annual 4th of July Parade. Be thinking about decorations for your golf carts, bikes, etc. Any ideas for entertainment and activities for the children for the post parade gathering at the Town Hall would be greatly appreciated.

